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CITY OF HOUSTON


Legal Department


	Interoffice

Correspondence





To: 
City Council and Controller
  
From:

Annise D. Parker


via Marty Stein, Agenda Director


Mayor






Date: 

May 4, 2010
Subject:
Status of RFP for Delinquent Tax Collection Contract
The Legal Department is in the process of reviewing and assessing proposals for delinquent tax collection services on behalf of the Administration to recommend that Council approve a contract.  Since July 1, 2005, the City has been operating under a contract with the law firm of Linebarger, Goggan, Blair & Sampson (Linebarger) for the collection of delinquent ad valorem taxes. The contract will expire by its own terms on June 30, 2010. 
The selection process began with drafting a Request for Proposal seeking input from firms that had expressed an interest in the contract: Linebarger and Perdue, Brandon, Fielder, Collins & Mott (Perdue).  Attorneys in the Legal Department met to discuss the scope of delinquent tax collection services and solicit input.  The City also provided documents and information requested about these collection services in the past.  The City circulated a draft RFP and proposed contract to both Linebarger and Perdue for comments in February 2010.  A second draft of both documents was circulated in March. 

The RFP Process:

On March 29 the City issued a Request for Proposal. It posted the RFP on the SPD website. Additionally, it posted the request on the Legal Department website.  As a courtesy, it also informed the two firms that had indicated interest in such a contract of the RFP. This process fully complies with the law.  Proposals were due on April 14, 2010, and only the two law firms/joint ventures identified above had submitted proposals. Proposals were submitted to Sameera Mahendru, an attorney in the Legal Department and are being reviewed by: David Feldman, City Attorney; Susan Taylor, Deputy City Attorney; Don Cheatham, Division Chief of the Governmental Regulations Division; Jo Wiginton, Division Chief of the Contracts Division, Lan Nguyen, Assistant City Attorney and Sameera Mahendru, Assistant City Attorney.  Sylvia Shaw, a representative from the Finance Department is also reviewing the proposals.  
The Legal Department created a matrix with appropriate weights for the following categories:

· Advantages of the Firm’s approach to the City to obtain a greater and timelier collection of delinquent taxes

· Results achieved in previous contracts for similar services

· Qualifications, experience and ethics of the Firm and key personnel

· Clarity of the Proposal and soundness of the approach

· Resources such as staffing and equipment to be used by the Firm to perform all required services

· The ability of the Firm to comply with the City’s goal of minority and women-owned business enterprise participation.

The review committee met on April 30 to discuss the proposals.  Later that day, the two firms were presented each other’s proposals and have been invited to present to the committee on May 4.  Following this presentation the committee will make a recommendation to the Mayor.

The Administration plans to place the item on the May 12 agenda to allow for a transition period, if necessary.  The new contract will go into effect on July 1.
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